 The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.

Minutes of the Board Meeting of January 16, 2007
The meeting was called to order at 10:42 by President Bob Rosenbaum. Directors present were Stan Richards, Bob Frank, Bill Stell, Todd Dempsey, and Obie O(Bryon. Absent was Anne Vandemark. 

 The minutes of the Board meetings of November 14 and December 5, 2006 were approved as presented.

Treasureer Bob Frank presented a financial report, copy attached, showing total assets of $182,431.86 as of December 31, 2006, and a net increase of $20,105.21 for the last 6-month period. Also provided was a list of contributions to date from July 31, 2006, including some of the Monte Carlo income, which to date is incomplete. The report was approved as presented.
There was no report from the Investment Committee.

 A motion was passed   to amend the Grants Policy Para IIc. to read:

The completed signed Application (and six copies) will be delivered to a member of the RCM who will see that it is presented to the Club Liaison to the MRCF Board, who will distribute the Application to all members of the MRCF Board prior to the Board’s next meeting. 

Secretary Bill agreed to send this change to Scott Mills, to amend the document as it appears on the Club website. 

The RCM Board did not approve our request to have the Club Treasurer include a voluntary donation to the Club Foundation on the Club’s quarterly bills. Liaison Todd agreed to raise the request again, since the Club Treasurer had already indicated her consent. 

In view of the impending Dan Nastoff Fellow (DNF) campaign, it was agreed that plans for a Stell Challenge this year would be postponed. 

It was agreed that DNF proceeds would go to the corpus, since the current Board does not wish to accept a designated gift under $10,000., except from the RCM Board.

It was agreed to devise a Certificate to present to Fellows, and Secretary Bill will furnish a sample form to the Board for consideration before proceeding further.

Secretary Bill and President Bob presented proposed DNF announcement and pledge forms. They will work together to devise a single form covering all pertinent information, as well as the invitation to pledge.

The Board recognized 5 grants for Youth Service Awards totaling $1,250. These grants received Board approval by email in early January 2007 and were presented to the recipientsat the January 9 meeting of the Club.

The Board’s Scholatship Committee (Stell, Rosenbaum and Vandemark) interviewed 6 applicants from Pimmit Hills High  School, and selected these four:


Yuri Joya-Ferman, from El Salvador



Guiselle Armengol from Nicaragua



Qadan Ismail and Nasra Ismail (sisters) from Ethiopia
The $500. scholarships will be presented at their February 15 graduation ceremony.
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A request from Chesterbrook Residences for a donation toward the purchase of a van was placed on hold, pending further input from the Club Board.

President Bob gave a detailed outline of the presentation to the Membership meeting of January 30, and a discussion of its content followed. He will furnish highlights from the Annual Report and financial information for publication in the Bulletin for that meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:55 without setting a date for the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,



Secretary Bill Stell 
